
Belgian Draft Horse Alliance
Video Conference Call
September 5, 2024
The video conference call was called to order at 7:36 pm by Scott Seymour. The following were present at the meeting: Lisa Eller, Herman Miller, David Moser, Corbly Orndorff, Larry Piergallini, Walter Schaefer Jr., Jade Seaman, and Michelle Keaffaber. Justin Berry was not present.
Scott Seymour discussed the current plans for the NABC XI. The board discussed the location of the NABC XI during the Spring meeting. Scott has contacted the Canadian Belgian Association via phone call and letter with no response. Scott has had several phone calls with a representative from the NABC 9 planning committee. He has been told by this individual Canada will not be able to host the NABC XI.
Scott Seymour is looking for support from the Alliance to proceed with putting a more detailed proposal together for the event. The goal is to have a location to announce at our annual meeting in December.
Walter Schaefer, Jr. updated the Alliance board on the decision from the Corporation board. A motion passed to move forward with pursuing a proposal for the NABC XI in the United States.
The board discussed committee structure for the NABC XI.
The board discussed budget and financials for the NABC XI.
The board discussed venue locations for the NABC XI.
David Moser moved to pursue a proposal to host the NABC XI in the United States.
Lisa Eller seconded the motion.
Motion passed unanimously.

Scott and Justin will look at venues and bring a more detailed budget to the next meeting.

Walter Schaefer Jr. presented a proposal from the Publications committee to offer a 15% discount to all in attendance at the NABC X. The discount would be honored if they turned in the ad contract and paid during the show. If they had already turned in a contract and payment prior to the show, the 15% discount would be honored.

The board discussed the proposal for a 15% discount. The board did not accept the proposal. 

Michelle Keaffaber presented the updates to the backdrop for approval.

David Moser moved to approve backdrop graphics for the booth.
Corbly Orndorff seconded the motion.
Motion passed unanimously.

Michelle Keaffaber will work on getting items ordered. The goal is to roll out the upgraded booth at Fall sales.

Scott Seymour presented on our Youth Merit rules. There is currently a child showing in the older age division (15-18) at the age of 13.

The board discussed the current rules of the youth merit program.

David Moser moved to amend the current rules, allowing this youth exhibitor to be recognized in the older division.
Motion died due to a lack of second.

The youth will not earn Youth Merit points in the older division based on the current rules.

Scott Seymour will contact the family.

David Moser requested that the current Youth Merit rules be added to the agenda for the December meeting.

Corbly moved to adjourn the meeting.
Motion passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 8:33 pm

Signed:
Michelle Keaffaber, Secretary


